


























































































































THORACOTREMATA 

Synonymy 

318 

Planes cyaneus Dana, 1852 
Pacific Weed Crab 

GRAPSIDAE 

Cancer cantonensis Linnaeus, 1747; Grapsus pusillus De 
Haan, 1835; Nautiloqrapsus minutus H.Milne Edwards & Lucas, 1843; 
Planes cyaneus Dana, 1852; 1853; Nautiloqrapsus argustatus 
Stimpson, 1858; Planes minutus Miers, 1876b; Nautiloqrapsus 
pusillus De Man, 1879; Planes minutus Haswell, 1882a; Filhol, 
1886; Nautiloqrapsus minutus Miers, 1886; Planes minutus Fulton 
and Grant, 1906; Chilton, 1910; Rathbun, 1918a; Hale, 1927; 
Chilton & Bennett, 1929; Crane, 1937; Steinbeck & Ricketts, 1941; 
Richardson & Morton, 1948; Richardson, 1949a; Planes cyaneus 
Chace, 1951; Garth, 1957; Planes minutus Bennett, 1964; Planes 
cyaneus Dell, 1963a; Chace, 1966; Dell, 1968a; Hayward, 1974; 
Wear & Fielder, 1985. (See Chace 1951 for a more detailed 
synonymy.) 

Type Locality 
Pacific Ocean, 28°N, 174°E. 

Distribution 
Indo-Pacific, Japan, Hawaii, west coast of North and South 

America, Australia, New Zealand and South Atlantic, St.Helena. 
Within New Zealand Bay of Islands to Bay of Plenty, Kawerua to 
Paraparaumu. The distribution of this oceanic crab is dependent 
upon the prevalence of flotsam or of floating or swimming 
organisms to which crabs may cling. 

Diagnosis (Fig. 67a-d) 
The species of Planes are extremely variable. In P.cyaneus 

the carapace varies from a little longer than broad (ratio 1.06) 
to a little broader than long (ratio 0.86), strongly convex in 
both directions. Surface almost smooth, faint oblique lines on 
outer part of branchial region and very short transverse lines on 
the anterior region. Frontal margin slightly bilobed, granulate, 
width may be a little more or less than half the CW. Orbits 
deeply set, almost a right-angle, post orbital corner produced as 
a tooth, eyestalks short and fat. Infra-orbital margin granular, 
tooth at inner angle equilateral and subacute. Antero-lateral 
margin broadly convex, sometimes a small notch behind the 
external orbital angle. Postero-lateral margins convergent, 
posterior carapace margin short and almost straight. Chelipeds 
equal, inner margin of merus dentate, distal end coarsely 
dentate, inner angle of wrist subacute, propodus deep with 
prominent, sharp granules near the lower margin. Fingers bent 
sharply downward, especially in males, dactyl longer than fixed 
finger, both fingers coarsely toothed, gaping basally. Length of 
walking legs is one of the most useful characteristics for 
distinguishing the Planes species. In P.cyaneus the legs are 
noticeably shorter (proportion of length of three distal segments 
of second leg to CL, 0.68 to 0.89) than in P.marinus or P.minutus 
from the Atlantic. Segments are slender and flattened and distal 
three segments are fringed with long hairs on the anterior 
border. Dactyls short, stumpy and armed with coarse spines. 
Second and third legs subequal, 1.5 times as long as CL, fourth 
leg shortest. Merus joints with an inconspicuous anterior, 


















































































































































































































































































